Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, QOctober 5, 12982

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.
Present: Philip Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Michael
Oldershaw, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

The Selectmen discussed the assessments made by Avitar.

The Warrant for the collection of taxes was signed as well as the
Warrant for the November 3rd election.

Selectmen reviewed the application for the Recycling/Transfer
Station. Mike asked that Philip Germain be called in for an
interview.

Selectmen interviewed Mr. Germain for the position of manager for
the Recycling/Transfer station. Although Mr. Germain is not
certified level 3 he is willing to attend classed to acquire
certification. Mr. Germain has operated his own recycling
business for about three and a half vears, therefore has
knowledge of the recyclable markets.

The Selectmen expect the position to require a minimum of 21
hours a week.

Mike requested executive session to discuss the candidate's
qualifications, pay and hours. Second, Dave. All in favor. So
moved.

Meeting reconvened.

Mike moved to appoint Phil Germain as the Recycling/Transfer
Station manager. Second, Dave. All in favor, so moved.

Phil Dwight offered the position to Mr. Germain with an hourly
pay of $10.00. He was asked to attend the recvycling committee
meeting tomorrow evening with the understanding he will be paid
for the time spent at the meeling. Selectmen asked if he would
also start Oct. 19th. Being a part itime position, there are no
benefits, but Mr. Germain could, if he elects, pay for health
insurance through the Town. Mr. Germain accepted the position
with the above understanding.

Selectmen asked that Mr. Germain check over the applicants for
the attendant peosition and give the selectmen his
recommendations. Appointments for interviews will be scheduled
for Oct. 19th at the regular meeting of the BOS.

Mike moved to accept the minutes of Sept. 28th as written.
Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen have requested at least oune more estimate be obtained
for sealing the blacktop at the fire station.

After meeting with the Parks and Recreation Committee, Selectmen
discussed closing in the area around the bath houses at the beach
to be used for storage during the winter. The cost would be
minimal.



Men from the House of Corrections are working in Antrim. They
cleaned out the basement of the Town Hall and will be working at
assorted jobs for the Municipality during the week.

0l1d regulations governing parking throughout the Town will be
turned over to the Police Chief to see if enforcing them will
eliminate the parking problem on Main St.

Meeting adjourned 9:15 ems



